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Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (DNFSB) 
                            Announces Hanford Resident Inspector Assignment 
 
 
Washington, DC—Chairman Hamilton is pleased to announce the assignment of Ben 
Caleca to the position of DNFSB Hanford Resident Inspector—effective November 26, 
2018.  
 
Mr. Caleca has been a member of the Board’s technical staff since May 2010.  Most 
recently, he served as an engineer in the Nuclear Programs and Analysis Group.  During 
his tenure with the staff, he has conducted technical safety reviews in the areas of 
structural and earthquake engineering, as well as safety basis reviews for both design and 
construction projects and multiple operating defense nuclear facilities.  For example, Mr. 
Caleca served as the technical staff lead for reviews at facilities such as the Plutonium 
Facility at Los Alamos National Laboratory, the H-Canyon facility at the Savannah River 
Site, and most recently, the PUREX Storage Tunnels at the Hanford Site. 
 
Mr. Caleca holds a B.S. in Civil Engineering from the University of Michigan, Ann 
Arbor, and an M.S. in Structural Engineering from the University of California, Berkeley. 
 
 
 
 
 


